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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

February 23, 2012
The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Officers and Directors in attendance: Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Patrick Hemmings, G. B. Cazes, Jason Smith, John Thomas and Clay Crenshaw.  
Swim & Tennis Report.  John Thomas, General Manager, is working on several pool issues (water leaks, new hose needed, safety compliance).  The following homeowners volunteered to chair these committees:
· Social Committee – Kay Cason

· Fitness Committee – Will Mulhearn

· Tennis Committee – Gretchen Boggs

The Board asked John to come back next month with:

· A recommendation on the number of non-resident memberships we should market and the rate structure;

· A budget for 2012;

· A recommendation for new locks (to be used with our card scanner) on the restrooms to allow members access after normal facility hours; and
· A recommendation for the adoption for the new Employee Handbook (John will collaborate with G.B.) 

Matt led the Board in a discussion regarding the need to re-plaster the pool.  It was decided this would be a project that would need to be dealt with before the swim season of 2013. 
Jason led the Board in a brief discussion on which members of the swim staff from last year were available and eligible to be considered for employment this coming swim season.  
The Board voted to accept the following Mission Statement for S&T:
Our mission is to be an integral aspect in the community life of Stonebridge families by:
· Providing fitness options for all ages and abilities  through swimming, playing tennis and exercise programs;

· Promoting team spirit, good sportsmanship and a wholesome environment; and 

· Preserving and improving our facility and services with the support of friendly staff.

Covenants.  Randy continues to inspect and report covenant violations.  The Board needs to review the covenants regarding parking of commercial vehicles in driveways.  
Architectural Review Committee.  The Board needs to consider engaging its attorney for the purpose of reviewing the local ordinance regarding gated/guarded communities.  The Board approved refunding the Builders’ Deposit on a home constructed on Majestic Cove.
Financial Report.   Matt presented a Cash Flow projection for 2012 and reviewed the A/R Aging Summary.  Matt will mail past due statements to members that haven’t paid their dues that were required by January 31.  
Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt advised the firm selected to provide the community sign accepted new business from another client and are now unable to provide the sign for us.  Therefore, the issue of erecting a community sign will be dealt with later this year.  Patrick will work with our primary contractor to help hold down expenditures on maintenance. 
Ponds, Water Wells, Fountains and Irrigation Report.  Randy filed a written report and it follows these minutes.
Patrick will work with our contractor to have the leaking water connection repaired at the corner of Stonebridge Blvd and Stonehaven Drive.
Miscellaneous.  
Randy investigated the possibility of erecting a traffic mirror at Canterbury and Stonebridge Blvd.  The Board decided the traffic mirror was too expensive and the shrubs will be pruned back or removed to allow better visibility for motorists.
Several bids for guard services were reviewed and the Board decided to remain with the current provider.

Written notice for the Annual Meeting on April 2 will be mailed to the members at least 10 days before the meeting.  At the March Board meeting the Board will vote on prospective Board members to be presented to the membership for consideration.  Clay provided Board members with a draft copy of the PowerPoint presentation for the Annual Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.
PONDS, BAYOUS, AND WATERWAYS REPORT

for

February 23, 2012

Duck Haven Pointe(DHP)/Deer Chase Pointe (DCP) Ponds:

The DHP/DCP ponds and the connecting canal are full and in good condition.  The canal is no longer navigable by boat due to the vegetation that grew to heights of 7 feet in the main channel of the canal during last summer’s drought.  

A 6" irrigation well was drilled in the common area on the northwest side of the cul-de-sac on Duck Haven Pointe for use in maintaining normal water levels in the ponds and canal during dry periods when normal rainfall is not sufficient to replenish water lost to seepage and evaporation.  Bids were solicited from four vendors and two bids were tendered:

Continental Drilling and Services, Inc.



$18,363.00

Foster Construction, Inc.




$6,500.00

The Board elected to contract with Foster Construction and the well was drilled in early November, 2011.  The well was drilled to a depth of 87 feet and is capable of producing approximately 20 gal/min.

The required permit to drill/operate the well was issued by the Louisiana Department of Natural Resources  on November 18, 2011 and the well has been assigned well identification number 08-0944.

After consultation with SWOPCO engineers, it was determined that the nearest and best source of electrical power for the well is a pedestal located in the rear of the utilities easement between the lots 34 (Sutton) and 33 (Scotto) on Duck Haven Pointe.  Bids for wiring the well were solicited from five vendors and four were tendered:

HMR Electrical Contracting LLC



$2854.00

Garison Electric Co., Inc.




$3054.00

Wilhite Electric Co., Inc




$3490.00

Lee Crews Electric





$3636.00

The Board elected to contract with HMR Electrical Contracting and the work was completed in early February, 2012.  Foster Construction installed a 220v timer on February 14th to allow the well to be operated automatically and it is presently programmed to operate for two hours each day.  Once confidence in the aquifer is established, the well will be rested until needed later this year.

Waterbury Drive (WD)/Turnbury Drive (TD) Ponds:

Water levels in these ponds remain well below desired levels in spite of the recent rains.  The irrigation well and aeration fountain serving these ponds are again operational.  Bids to restore the irrigation well located on the Waterbury Drive pond were solicited from three vendors and none of the three would submit a firm, fixed price proposal due to the uncertainty of the level of effort and 
materials that would be required to re-work the well.  The Board decided to give the job to the low bidder on the DHP/DCP well project, B.W. Foster Construction, Inc.

The well was serviced on December 9, 2011 at a cost of $1962.50.  All of the major components of the well (pump, electrical wire, pipe, and plumbing) were replaced, and the well was blown.  The water sand at the well site was judged capable of supporting a 1 hp pump that will produce approximately 12 gal/min.  Production at this rate will not be capable of maintaining desired water levels in the WD/TD ponds during drought conditions like those experienced during the summer of 2011 but it will be ample to keep the ponds from completely drying-up.

Imperial Circle Pond:

The water level in the Imperial Circle pond is at its normal level and the well, irrigation system, and aeration fountain have been restored to operational status.  The well was re-worked by B.W. Foster Construction on February 6 - 7, 2012 at a cost of $3,214.00.  All major well components were removed and replaced including the pump, wiring, drill pipe, and pressure gauge.  Due to the poor condition of the water sand and gravel bed, a stainless steel internal screen was added to reduce the amount of sand produced by the well and improve the efficacy of the sprinkler system.  Labor to return the well to production was far more expensive than expected due to damage to the casing (probably struck by a tractor or mower) that was not discovered until the work was well underway.  The well is producing approximately 20 gal/min and that level of production is adequate to maintain the Imperial Circle pond at its normal level even during drought conditions like those we experienced last summer.  The fountain was removed, repaired, and reinstalled by Mr. Naranjo.

Number 4 Fairway Pond:

This pond is at its normal level and in good condition.  A moderate amount of alligator weed and algae persist and will require our attention early in the growing season to preclude the pond from becoming completely occluded  as it has in previous summers.  I recommend the Board begin spraying this pond NLT mid-April.  
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